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Friday 1st April 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

I wanted to acknowledge and say a huge thank you to all the staff who have 

supported pupils on site in Summercourt this week and the staff continuing to work at 

home, in the background, who are recovering from covid.  

 

The pupils have had a positive week of learning in school continuing with their 

planned learning. A huge thank you also for the continued parental support and 

understanding shown this week. Wishing all of our pupils, Summercourt families and 

staff, who are at home, a speedy recovery. 

 

Please visit our social media sites for more information on the learning completed this 

week. 

 

IMPORTANT Covid Update from Vanessa Bragg, Aspire CEO 

Please see the attached letter, which clarifies school-specific and general Aspire 

procedures regarding “Living with COVID”, from Friday 1st April.  The letter is also 

available in the ‘Links and Downloads’ section on the homepage of our school 

website. 

 

Sporting News 

Summercourt have had an amazing few weeks of sporting activities from, Football, 

Netball, Rugby to Cross Country. 

Netball saw us in the Mid Cornwall finals and the year 5/6 children played their socks 

off. Showing our competitors that we were the team to beat on the day. We played 

6 games in total (5 wins and 1 draw) which has seen the team go through to the 

County Finals. 

Following this I then took a year 4,5 and 6 child to the Mid Cornwall Cross Country 

race where all 3 children qualified to run in the County finals. (Year 4 placed silver, 

year 5 placed bronze and year 6 placed silver). To add to this Summercourt had a 

year 6 girl placed first in every race this season. 

The rugby team took a trip out also, unfortunately they didn't qualify for the counties 

but they did win 4 of their 6 games which was amazing. 

This week our year 3/4 football team took part in a football tournament. They were 

well behaved, listened to all my coaching tips and also played their socks off. Finally 

they were rewarded by winning the overall tournament and getting medals. Really 

pleased for them.  

Yesterday our netball team played in the County Netball Finals, our team were 

amazing throughout. Two year 6 pupils opened the event with the sportsman oath 
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as Summercourt were the nearest school to Newquay that had qualified. We are 

very proud of them all. 

I would like to congratulate all the children that I take out to events. They always 

give 100% effort and show great team sportsmanship and respect for everyone. 

Three cheers for you all!!! 

Mrs Norton 

 

Summercourt KS1 and KS2 Disco - Wednesday 6th April. 

Pupils to be dropped off via the main entrance - parents can leave pupils to enter 

the building independently once staff and the PTFA are visible and have opened 

the main reception door. 

For collection, pupils will be requested to sit in designated year group areas in the 

hall, at which point parents and carers will be invited into the hall, via the main 

entrance, to collect their child/children to then exit via the external hall door and 

round to the school car park gate to exit. Please contact the school office if you 

have any questions. 

 

Week 2 Menu Changes 

The week 2 menu (next week) will be changing from now until the end of the 

summer term. 

 

Instead of lasagne on Thursdays it will be spaghetti Bolognese in week 2. (No 

change to vegetarian option) 

Instead of fish on Fridays it will be fish fingers in week 2. (No change to vegetarian 

option) 

 

Extra-curricular clubs (Sports and Craft): 

Final sessions of spring clubs next week.  Information about summer term clubs will be 

sent out next week. 

 

Important Dates  

8.4.22 - Cornish Pirates teaching rugby to Class 3 and Class 4 - Final session.  

4.4.22 - Final session - Cornwall Music Hub teaching Class 3 and Class 4 how to play 

the Ukulele until the end of the spring term. 

6.4.22 – Final Forest School session for Class 2. Pupils need a change of clothes, a 

waterproof coat, and wellies. 

27.4.22 – Forest school begins for Class 1.   Please can children come into school 

wearing their Forest School clothes and bring wellies if they are not already in school. 
8.4.22 PTFA Egg Hunt - all pupils will be invited to take part in an Easter egg hunt. (A 

thank you from the PTFA for all the parental support received this year). A big thank 
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you to Mark Kessell Cars and T Julian and Sons for supplying the Easter Eggs for our 

pupils.  

8.4.22 Final day of term - 2pm finish time (No Allsorts available on this day).  

INSET Dates 2021/2022  

Monday 6th June 2022  

School closed on Friday 27th May 2022 

 

 

We hope you all have a lovely weekend.  

 

 

Best wishes,  

Miss Savage and the Summercourt Team 
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